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Family 
As we approach Thanksgiving, we are reminded of how 
thankful we are for many things. We are so blessed to be 
serving where God has called us to be, and we are so thankful 
for all of you who serve as our support team, upholding us 
through prayer and giving.  

Jennifer and the girls are well into the home school year, and 
are enjoying working together, learning many new things.  
Alyssa continues to take figure skating lessons, and will be 
moving to a different rink, due to the current rink closing. Her 
sisters have taken a break from skating and are pursuing other 
interests for now. Olivia (prompted by the summer Olympics) 
has taken up gymnastics and is part of a home school class 
that meets once a week. Sabrina, who has always loved art, 
is starting to spend more time drawing and developing her 
artistic talents. All three continue to take piano lessons, and 
enjoy church activities and spending time with friends. We 
are looking forward to being home for Thanksgiving this year, 
but will be with family over the Christmas break.

Business as Mission (BAM)
October 8-9 were key days for our BAM team to discuss and 
review the future vision of Business as Mission for Camino 
Global. Please pray for our team as we document this future 
vision by mid-November. While Camino Global has been and 
always will be a ministry focused on discipling Latins around 
the world, business provides an additional vehicle by which 
Latins can take the Gospel to the nations. Our objectives 
are to create businesses that provide one or more of these 

elements; to provide a financial and relational vehicle for 
Latins to take the Gospel to the nations; to provide ministry 
opportunities; to provide financially for ministry resources.

HOPE Coffee
Conferences: Our whole family was able to join in on 
serving HOPE Coffee at the Missions Fest Seattle event in 
mid-October. We rejoice in the connections made with several 
business people concerning business as mission as well as 
several churches concerning using HOPE Coffee in their 
church. Please pray for the results from these two upcoming 
conferences: November 7-9 (Surrender by RightNow.org) 
and November 12 (Dallas Theological Seminary – Women’s 
Leadership Conference.)

Lives Changed: We are grateful to Matt and Clay from 
SaltBox Film who took a trip to Honduras in October and are 
working on helping us tell the stories of lives that have been 
changed through the ministry / business of HOPE Coffee 
and the Latin Church.

Team: We would love your prayers for our team members.  As 
we go about our “business” of selling coffee, we desire to keep 
our mission of missions on the forefront of our minds. Our 
goal is to help our Latin brothers and sisters in Christ develop 
relationships in their community through which they share 
the Gospel and disciple new believers. We do this by giving 
our profits to these servant-evangelism projects that further 
enable the Latin Church to reach out to their communities.  

Obrerofiel
While my time has been limited this year to work with 
Obrerofiel.com, we are thankful for God’s supply of a new 
programmer who is helping this ministry to continue to grow 
on the Internet. Please pray with our team for the $60,000 
needed for the 2013 budget to sustain this ministry.
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